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I was appointed as the Child and Youth Advocate in September 2010, three months 
later I became aware of critical safety concerns facing children and youth in Natuashish 
involving solvent abuse activity. Since this time, I have been closely monitoring actions 
taken by provincial and federal government departments responsible for service 
provision, particularly the Department of Child, Youth and Family Services (CYFS). As 
part of the monitoring process, staff visited Natuashish and I continue to have 
communication with government stakeholders and community leaders. 
 
On September 26, 2012 I released a press statement whereby I called on CYFS “…to 
take immediate aggressive action to ensure the safety, protection and well-being of 
these children.” In addition, I called on all government departments in the community to 
collaborate with CYFS to address overall issues in order to build a healthier community.  
I further stated: “As part of my mandate and legislated responsibilities, I will be closely 
monitoring this situation to see that appropriate action is taken to address the immediate 
concerns facing the children and youth of Natuashish. I will also be monitoring the long 
term plan of sustaining a healthier community.” I publically discussed the importance of 
the immediate assessment of every child in the community, assisting the adults in the 
community, and the development of a long-term strategic plan to address the overall 
health of the community. 
 
As part of my commitment to monitor this issue, I have regularly requested and received 
updates of any actions taken by CYFS and current statistical information.  Almost three 
years have passed and, still today, I continue to receive increasingly alarming 
information regarding the safety and well-being of children and youth in Natuashish. 
Solvent abuse continues to present as a critical health and safety risk to children and 
adequate action to address the issue has not been taken by government departments 
and community stakeholders. While I recognize there are barriers to service delivery in 
Natuashish, I cannot accept that vulnerable children and youth are not being protected 
by those legislated to do so, and as I have previously stated, enough is enough!  
 

http://www.childandyouthadvocate.nl.ca/pdfs/PressReleaseSeptember2012.pdf





